Subject: Nimble Fingers Weekly Blast

From: <u>newsletter@nimblefingers.org</u>

Sent: 11/14/2022 6:32:36 AM

To: newsletter@nimblefingers.org;

- -In-person Sit and Sew this Wednesday, November 16 from 10am-3pm
- -Raffle Quilt News Millie's Galaxy
- -Hospitality sign up to bring a potluck dish
- -Membership invite your friends
- -Yard Sale
- -Current Events

This Wednesday, November 16 is our next Sit and Sew

Our next in-person Sit and Sew is this Wednesday, November 16 from 10am to 3 pm at our Izaak Walton League location, 18301 Waring Station Road, Germantown MD. Thanks to everyone who responded to the Evite saying YES - we will have a good crowd!

This month's focus will be Quilting for Others (QFO). Kathy will bring all the quilts collected this year - almost 200 - to sort into general sizes in preparation for distribution. You can also bring your own projects to work on or select something from our QFO kits to piece, bind or quilt.

Don't forget to bring your lunch. We will have coffee, tea and hot chocolate available, too.

Mary Campbell will be there for scrap collection.

Donations for the Yard Sale and Quilting for Others may also be dropped off. Holiday pillowcases are especially appreciated.

Raffle tickets will be available – pick up more to sell and/or drop off stubs and money collected.

Raffle Quilt – Millie's Galaxy

Thanks to our Leisure World members, we have been invited to share **Millie** at the Leisure World Holiday Arts & Crafts Fair this coming Saturday. Bring your friends and family!

The Fair is scheduled for **Saturday, Nov. 19, from 9:30 a.m.-2 p.m.** in the Clubhouse I Crystal Ballroom. Use the Georgia Avenue entrance (Rossmoor Blvd.). All vendors are Leisure World residents who are selling a variety of handcrafted gift items – original, new and perfect for the holidays. This is not a flea market; no used, re-gifted or commercially manufactured items can be offered for sale. Start your holiday shopping right here in your own community.

Hospitality

If you would like to bring a dish to share at our December 7 potluck brunch, but did not sign up at the Nov.

meeting, please contact Ellen Parkinson at ellenparkinson500@gmail.com to let her know.

Membership

If you have a friend who might be interested in becoming a member of Nimble Fingers, ask them to join you at a meeting and/or a Sit & Sew. Have them send an email to programs@nimblefingers.org to receive an invitation. Help us grow our guild!

Yard Sale

Many members have offered to help but we still need someone to chair this committee. Please contact Laura Markus to volunteer. We are in the process of securing a date for the Yard Sale, which will probably be in April or May of 2023.

Current Events

Montgomery History will have a Zoom presentation on Tuesday, November 15 at 2pm called "Unstitching the Truth About Crazy Quilts", given by **Elizabeth Lay**, who was our November speaker. You can sign up here: https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_gzxzJKpUTx-BXutZXTyA8g If you sign up but are unable to attend the live presentation, it will be available as a recording for one week.

DO NOT SEND REPLIES TO THIS EMAIL. PLEASE REPLY DIRECTLY TO THE RESPONSIBLE PERSON.

Nimble Fingers Quilters Inc.

PO Box 8101

Gaithersburg MD 20898-8101

Officers for 2022-2023:
President: <u>Laura Markus</u>
Vice President: <u>Liz Adams</u>
Secretary: <u>Anne Flaggs</u>
Treasurer: <u>Betsy Kulamer</u>

COMMITTEE CHAIRS:

Facebook Laura Markus Historian Sheila Berman

Hospitality Ellen Parkinson, Adrienne Zago

Library <u>Luanne Lindeman</u>

MembershipKathy TorgMini GroupsGray MillerWeekly NewsLinda August

Programs Kim Jalette, Laura Markus, Linda August

Quilting for Others OPEN

Raffle Quilt Kathy Torg, Kim Jalette
Retreat Kim Jalette, Laura Markus

Sunshine Liz Adams Website Karen Lefkowitz Welcoming

Nan Highland